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September 2016 Highlights 

Dear Pastor, 
 

Language School: Gloria began her language classes this past month. She had been studying 

using a language book that she got while we were on deputation. Her class meets twice a week. 
It is definitely challenging her, but she is already seeing results after only a few weeks. Because 

it gives even more of an opportunity to practice her Portuguese in an environment that 

understands & helps her further develop her knowledge of Portuguese. Throughout the week, 

we strive to study the language in different ways.  

Translation Ministry: Every week, we have about three English speakers who need someone 

to translate the Sunday School lesson & sermons for them. Josiah has been translating for them 

during Sunday School & many of the preaching services. One way that helps him to prepare for 

this is by translating the Sunday School curriculum lesson each week.  
Newton Family: This past month, one of the missionary families here in Portugal had to fly 

back to the U.S. for emergency medical reasons. Please be in prayer for the Newton family 

(Allen & Barbara). At this time, it appears that they will have to be in the U.S. at least through 
the end of year. Praise the Lord that their daughter & son in law are also missionaries here in 

Portugal & serve in the same church. 

Praises 

 Gloria’s Language Class 

 Faithful Members 

Prayer Requests 
  

Loop Family: Safe Furlough 

Mrs. Barbara Newton 
 

 

Up Next 
 Language School 

 Opportunities 

Goals 
 

 Progress In Outreach 

 Contacts Made 
 


